
First Notes

Growing up, I could never figure out why older people would say that time goes faster the

older we get. Now I understand: I'm writing for the September newsletter and wondering

where the bulk of summer went. I recognize that it has been a summer full of activity at

church and at home, but still the speed at which it has flown on by amazes me. The

program year will soon be upon us. 

As a number of you already know, the month of September will usher in a change in our

worship schedule. Starting September 4, we will be having one service of worship at 10:00

a.m. The Consistory and the Worship Team felt it was best that we focus our energies on

celebrating one service of worship and becoming one congregation. No one time will suit

everybody's preferences, but we felt it was the best option available. Beginning September

11th, learning opportunities for all ages will start at 9:00 a.m and will run through 9:45 a.m.

(more specifics on that, later). 

The start of a new program year is worthy of a celebration, and that is what we have

planned for Sunday, September 11. Following worship at 10:00 a.m., we will be holding a a

picnic-style lunch, giving us the chance to break bread and share fellowship—things we've

not been able to do much of in this past two-and-a-half years. There is no cost to attend the

lunch; a freewill offering will be received. If you are interested in attending the lunch, please

RSVP by September 4 (you can do that either by signing up in the narthex, using the link

on the weekly bulletin email, or contacting the church office). I hope many of you will plan

on attending. 

by Rev. Jim Hoppert
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As I mentioned previously, learning opportunities for all ages will be available at 9:00

a.m., and that includes adults. What I am proposing for the short term is that we will

spend the first few weeks looking at the Lectionary readings and discussing those (I

will provide handouts for them), while getting a sense of what the group might want to

do for the next weeks. That way we can determine what direction we might want to

take.

Confirmation classes and a return of Chancel Choir are also on the docket for the start

of the program year. 

We begin this time for more optimism and more possibilities than we did in either 2020

and 2021 and for that I am grateful. There is indeed much to celebrate. 

               Shalom aleichem—Peace be with you.             
               Rev. Jim Hoppert

First Notes (continued)

The Chancel Choir will begin their rehearsals for this program year at 
7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, Sept. 7, 2022 in the sanctuary of the church. 
The first meeting will be a time for us to reconnect, remember, rejoice 
and rehearse. 
 

The Chancel Choir rehearses every Wednesday evening from 7:00-8:00 p.m. Anyone

from Confirmation age and older with a desire to sing is welcome. 

“O for a Thousand Tongues to Sing”

Coffee Fellowship time continues on

Sunday mornings before the 10 a.m.

service and we welcome anyone wanting to

host. The coffee and various supplies are

provided. 
Please consider signing up to usher for

worship service. Greeting members and

visitors and handing out bulletins are the

main responsibilities. 
The Faith Formation Team is looking for

members who can occasionally assist with

various activities, ranging from teaching to

helping with music, craft and other activities

for Sunday School students. 

Call the church office if you have questions or

wish to sign up for any of these opportunities. 

Many Hands 

Make 

Light Work



The Wisconsin UCC Conference is forming a working

group to discuss ministry to older adults. The working

group will build on a workshop called “Aging in Trying

Times: Isolation and its Mental Health Challenges,” that

was offered during the Conference Annual Meeting in

June.

Jan Aerie, a family counselor and gerontologist, will

facilitate the group using an “innovative conversations”
model designed to address emerging needs. The

working group will address issues important to older

adults in the church and community. The group will

identify a goal that the Wisconsin Conference and

congregations can implement in the year ahead.

Monthly meetings will be held on Zoom for one year. 

Volunteers needed to join conversation on ministry for older adults

Any UCC member from across the

state is welcome to be part of this

conversation. If this is an area that

interests you, contact the church office

and we can put you in touch with

Conference staff who are leading this

effort. 

Faith
Formation
Opportunities

Practice talking about faith and what we

believe 
Form a sacred learning community where

questions are embraced 
Dive into the world of the Old Testament 
Explore a wide range of thoughts and

language about God 

Do you wish you knew more about the Bible?

Are you leading in your church but feel

overwhelmed and alone? Do you struggle to

understand who God is in your life?  The

Damascus Project* offers a fall online course

that can help you answer these questions.

Faith Foundations
September 1 - December 15

$350 (Wisconsin UCC members get 15% off)

More details and registration at the-

damascus-project.org. 
*The Damascus Project is a shared ministry of

the Minnesota and Wisconsin UCC Conferences

that provides relevant theological learning so that

laity are empowered to boldly speak their faith

and share their gifts for ministries of all kinds. 

Salem's 2022-2023 Faith Formation

programming is being developed. There

will be Sunday morning activities for all

ages from 9:00-9:45 a.m. starting

Sunday, September 11. Confirmation

classes will be held on Wednesday

evenings beginning September 14.

(Orientation for Year 1 Confirmands and

their families is planned for Wed., Sept.

7 at 6:15 p.m. Students entering 7th

grade are eligible to begin the

Confirmation process.)
Please watch the weekly bulletin for

updates!

https://the-damascus-project.org/
https://the-damascus-project.org/
https://www.uccmn.org/
https://www.wcucc.org/


Congratulations and blessings to  you on your anniversary

9/5   Bruce & Barb Hengst
9/5   Kenneth & Kay Mauk
9/6   Al & Linda Bosman
9/7   Dan & Paulette Klotz
9/9   Jered & Ashley Krueger
9/10 Randy & Laurie Gutschow
9/10 David & Amy Nischik
9/12 Kevin & Kathleen Andrews
9/16 Norman & Karen Raeder
9/18 Dave & Carol Barts
9/22 Tyler & Lauren Chisholm
9/25 Paul & Susan Clarke
9/27 Roger & Jacqueline Rortvedt
9/27 William & Rachel Schwantes
9/28 Jim & Val Gillman
9/30 Peter & Marsha Meyer

9/1 Eugene Boll
9/1 Eugene Littlefield
9/2 Hattie Wykhuis
9/2 Kevin Andrews
9/3 Magnus Blad
9/5 Jeff Greuel
9/6 Brady Pratt
9/6 Janet Veleke
9/6 Robert Becher
9/7 Joanne Lammers
9/9 Ian Andrews

9/9   Reta Klemme
9/10 Robert Plahmer
9/11 Anna Hoppert
9/11 Zachary Gambrell
9/12 Dianne Kaczmarski
9/12 Jay Ellis
9/14 Lucia Blad
9/16 Jennifer Miller
9/16 Jennifer Schoenefeld
9/16 Larry Huenink
9/18 Jennifer Prange

9/19 Mary Bender
9/20 Gladys Palm
9/20 Lindsey Zorn
9/20 Roger Rortvedt
9/20 Warren Faas
9/23 Pietje Markus
9/25 Chloe Voight
9/25 JoAnn Kraus
9/25 Bill Klemme
9/26 Delores Titel
9/26 Evelyn Kalk
9/26 Trevor Thiel



Sending warm thoughts to these members 
of our church family  




Florence Blanke
Tim Miller

Carol Groene
Eugene Boll
June Miller

Rollie and Kathy Bruggink
Eugene and Georgine Littlefield

Don Hurlburt

Barb Hengst, Grief Support Specialist, will be available most

Fridays in September and October for one hour beginning at

10:00 a.m. in the library at Salem UCC. 
All are welcome; there is no fee to participate. Please call Barb if

you have questions: 920-458-6596. 

Grief support meetings continue
September 9, 16, 23, 30 and October 7, 14, 21 




Do you have an idea for how Salem can "be the church"

within or beyond our four walls? That idea might be

eligible for financial support through a grant from Salem’s

Endowment Fund. The Endowment Team will meet in

October to review and grant requests for funding of

mission and ministry related activities. 

Request forms for funding are available through the

church office. Requests may also be submitted online at

www.bit.ly/endreq. All are invited and encouraged to

submit requests for funding. 

Questions may be directed to Salem’s church office.

Your innovative ideas needed for mission

and ministry

http://www.bit.ly/endreq


Thank you for your continued prayers and support of the SCIO mission to "educate and

advocate for social justice and dignity, and to improve the quality of life for all people." 

Items that we would especially appreciate at this time are school 
supplies (notebooks, pens, 2-pocket folders, pencils, erasers, 
scotch tape, Kleenex) and AA Batteries.  (If Salem members would 
like to donate any of these items to SCIO, please bring them to the 
church office and we will deliver them to SCIO.)

The SCIO Summer Farmers Market is at peak season! The market runs from 8 a.m.-1 p.m.

on Wednesdays and Saturdays in Fountain Park and 12 p.m.-5 p.m. on Thursdays in

Plymouth in the Dairy Queen parking lot. We accept EBT at the information tent -- this year

we are offering a match of up to $15 in fresh produce vouchers through the Double Your

Bucks program thanks to a generous donation from The Hunger Ball and continued

generosity through St. Nicholas Hospital. Senior Farmers Market Nutrition Program

vouchers are available through September.

September 4 – Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost
Hebrew Scripture: Jeremiah 18:1-11
Epistle: Philemon 1:1-21
Gospel: Luke 14:25-33

September 11 – Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost
Hebrew Scripture: Jeremiah 4:11-12, 22-28
Epistle: 1 Timothy 1:12-17
Gospel: Luke 15:1-10




September 18 - Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost
Hebrew Scripture: Jeremiah 8:18-9:1
Epistle: 1 Timothy 2:1-7
Gospel: Luke 16:1-13




September 25 – Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost
Hebrew Scripture: Jeremiah 32:1-3a, 6-15
Epistle: 1 Timothy 6:6-19
Gospel: Luke 16:19-31

Readings for September

Notes from Sheboygan County Interfaith Organization





S a l e m  U n i t e d  C h u r c h  o f  C h r i s t
2 1 7  S a l e m  D r i v e
P l y m o u t h ,  W I  5 3 0 7 3

R E T U R N  S E R V I C E  R E Q U E S T E D

 

P A S T O R :  R e v .  J a m e s  M .  H o p p e r t
M U S I C  D I R E C T O R :  A n n e  H e r n a n d e z  /  C H O I R  D I R E C T O R :  E i l e e n  B r o o k s

C O N S I S T O R Y  P R E S I D E N T :  P a u l  C l a r k e
T R E A S U R E R :  M a r y  M u l l e n

C U S T O D I A N :  S h a n n o n  M e n d e n h a l l
C H U R C H  S E C R E T A R Y :  L i n d a  B o s m a n / S a n d y  R a b e

C H A P E L  C H I M E S  I S  A  M O N T H L Y  N E W S L E T T E R
P U B L I S H E D  I N  T H E  I N T E R E S T  O F  F A M I L I E S  A N D  F R I E N D S  O F

S A L E M  U N I T E D  C H U R C H  O F  C H R I S T





O F F I C E  H O U R S :  T U E S  9 - 4 ;  W E D  9 - 4 ;  F R I  9 - 1
C L O S E D :  M o n d a y  &  T h u r s d a y

P h o n e :  ( 9 2 0 )  8 9 2 - 7 4 5 6  
E m a i l :   c h u r c h o f f i c e @ s a l e m u c c p l y w i . o r g

W e b s i t e :   w w w . s a l e m u c c p l y w i . o r g

S A L E M  U N I T E D  C H U R C H  O F  C H R I S T
“ S h a r i n g  f a i t h ,  l i f t i n g  u p ,  r e a c h i n g  o u t  a n d  g r o w i n g  t o g e t h e r . ”



S e p t e m b e r  2 0 2 2

V O L U M E  7 2  N o .  9

http://salemuccplywi.org/
http://www.salemuccplywi.org/

